             
[image: image1.wmf]Far East

Area Commission






FAR EAST AREA COMMISSION
2500 PARK CRESCENT DRIVE, COLUMBUS OHIO  43232   
MINUTES
Date: Tuesday, May 05, 2014

Time: 6:45 – 8 pm

Place: Far East Neighborhood Pride Center
1. Chair Chamberlain called the meeting to order at 6:45 p.m. and had introduction of Commissioners. 
· Jennifer Chamberlain, Summer Moynihan, Portia Pulsifer, Larry Marshall, Eric Watson, and Gene Tyree 
· Commissioner Tyree agreed to be Interim secretary.
2. Report of the Chair: Commissioner Chamberlain

· Commissioner Chamberlain proposed CPR and Self Defense classes 
· The CPR class, expected to take 1 – 2 hours, will be at the Pride Center.  The class would consist of about 20 – 25 participants.  Certification cards cost $300 individually.  The CPR body cost $25.  Training should start with community leaders, and then it will be open to the community at large.
· The Self Defense class will be researched to determine cost and number of participants that can be accommodated in the class.  A decision can be made once the research is completed.
· Columbus Coalition for Nonviolence Columbus grant was extended to May 31, 2014.  There was discussion about FEAC collaborating with other organizations; however, it was agreed to limit partnership with Far East organizations.
3. Zoning & Variance Update: Commissioners Marshall and Chamberlain
· 14320-00029 6517 East Broad St – Graphics Commission Update
· In the January Commissioners Meeting, the Commission denied Equity’s request due to the monuments and sign on Broad Street.  Commissioner Marshall invited Mr. Brook to the May 2014 Commissioner Meeting. However, Mr. Brooks, Equity’s representative, did not attend.  On May 8, 2014, a follow up with the Graphics Commission by Commissioner Chamberlain revealed that the Graphics Commission did override the FEAC’s decision.  Mr. Brooks was present at the Graphics Commission meeting and convinced the committee that he did in fact need all the signage he applied for and they granted it to him.

4. Speaker: Kevin Wheeler, City of Columbus Assistant Planning Administrator
· Mr. Wheeler gave a presentation on duties and responsibilities of Columbus Department of 
Development Planning Division.  He also informed that a Market Analysis of the Brice - Tussing Corridor would be performed in the near future.
5. Finance Update: Commissioner Chamberlain
· Budget: FEAC has $2500 available.

6. Community Update: Officer Keckley or Officer Poole
· Officer Keckley informed that Livingston/Lonsdale and Hamilton/James gangs were having conflicting altercations.
7. Pride Center Update:  Manager Lynne La Core
· The city’s new financial report was finalized and made available for review.  
· Commissioner Chamberlain agreed to review the report.  She will pass it on to other commissioners who would like to look at it.

· City council and other city officials scheduled a community meeting at Barnett Community Center on May 13, 2014 from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.  Neighborhood organizations were encouraged to attend and voice concerns. 
8. Adjournment
· The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Next FEAC Meeting:  July 8, 2014, 6:45 p.m., at the Pride Center
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